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BID OPENING TO OPEN BID RECEIVED 
TIMELY BUT INADVERTENTLY MISSED  

CD2018-01 
COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT DEPARTMENT 

WATER TOWER SITE IMPROVEMENT PROJECT 
 
APRIL 11, 2018 2:00 p.m. 
   
As per Notice posted at City Hall and on the City’s website on April 9, 2018, a bid 
opening to open a specific bid submitted for the COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT 
DEPARTMENT’S WATER TOWER SITE IMPROVEMENT PROJECT, Bid No. CD2018-
01 was held on April 11, 2018 at 2:00 p.m.  
 
In attendance were Jennifer J. Battista, recording secretary and Administrative 
Assistant with the City’s Community Development Department and Bill Geiger, 
Community Development Director. 
 
Recording Secretary Battista advised that a bid submittal had been received by City staff 
on April 5, 2018, and was inadvertently missed.   The bid submittal was properly notated 
and unopened.   
 
The following was opened and the result read as follows: 
 

Razorback, LLC 
276 Knollwood Rd. 
Tarpon Springs, Fl.  34688 

 
 Total Lump Sum Bid Amount: $239,000 
 
An original and 3 copies were submitted as required. All 8 addendums were 
acknowledged.  Bid bond for 5% of the bid was submitted; specific amount not given.  A 
maximum 90 days was listed for completion. 

 
Recording Secretary Battista advised that the consultant, City staff and the City Attorney 
would review the proposals received for compliance and/or deficiencies.  Award of bid 
should be considered by Council at a meeting in May, 2018.   
 
The bid opening was adjourned at 2:03 p.m. 
 

s/Jennifer J. Battista                           
Community Development Department 
Recording Secretary 
 
 
 

 
 


